Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
27 September 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
N Black, J Dennis (part), A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, Miss D Storr, T West and G Thurston
Clerk:
J Macklin
 1.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllrs:


C Billany, M Bryan, Mrs B Goldspink
Resolved:
that apologies were accepted
 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 26 July 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1 It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2 There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Accounts Payable Schedules – August and September
The Schedules tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Town Clerk answered questions from Members.  
Resolved:
that the schedule of payments for August 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £12,224.14 was accepted
Resolved:
that the schedule of payments for September 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £22,596.15 was accepted for payment
5.
To receive an update on the financial position of the Council for July and August 2018

The Chairman referred to the documents attached to these Minutes which had been circulated to all Councillors.  The documents indicate the financial position of the Council as at 31 August 2018.  The Chairman noted that Events had generated more money than it had spent so far in the year.
Resolved:
that the schedules showing receipts and payments made during the months of July and August, and the budget monitoring report, were approved
JM/F&GPMI092018/Page 441

6.
To receive the External Auditor’s Report 2017/2018

The Chairman referred to the report which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs and which concluded that the information in Sections 1 and 2 of the Annual Return was in accordance with Proper Practices and no other matters had come to the Auditor’s attention that gave cause for concern.
Resolved:
that the report was received and thanks were given to the staff for a satisfactory conclusion to the audit 
7.
To consider the Risk Assessment Report – War Memorials

Members reviewed the risks associated with War Memorials.  It was noted that the War Memorial was not in need of cleaning this year.  The Chairman noted that once the WW1 Armistice Memorial was in place it should be added.    The Town Clerk was asked to look into how the uneven surface around the Cenotaph could be improved before Remembrance Sunday.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for provision of War Memorials was approved as tabled
Cllr Dennis arrived at the meeting.

8. To consider indemnity issue for volunteer planting raised bed on Fletchergate/Sheriff Highway (land owned by ERYC)

The Chairman referred to correspondence with the resident and the Town Council’s insurance company which had been previously circulated to all Members.  Members were grateful for the enthusiasm shown but, after a lengthy discussion, were concerned that the underground infrastructure situated on this site might be damaged and the Council would be liable for repairs.  Also, as the request was from an individual rather than a group and because of the prominent position of the site, Members were concerned that the area might not be maintained in the future.  It was felt that the Station car park was more in need of planting and that the resident should be asked if he wished to do some work on that area initially. 
Resolved:
that a letter was sent thanking the resident for his offer and agreeing to indemnify the resident for planting up the Station car park area (not the corner of Fletchergate/Sheriff Highway) initially; subject to agreement by ERYC who owned the land
9.
Road safety/traffic issues
9.1
Reply from Safer Roads Humber re speed enforcement on Magdalen Lane:  It was noted that enforcement visits are happening approximately one a month.
9.2
Update re application to hire Speed Indicator Signs:  The signs are undergoing maintenance but the Town Council is on a waiting list for hire of the signs.  

9.3
Update re Community Speed Watch Campaign:  Members noted that equipment and processes are being put in place to train volunteers and the Town Council has expressed interest in being part of the programme.
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9.4
To discuss support for provision of a Lollipop person for Inmans Primary School:  The Chairman referred to the correspondence that had been received following the presentation in July from Dynamic 5 (a Lifestyle Project group).  
Resolved:
that the Town Council write to ERYC supporting the provision of a Lollipop person at Inmans Primary School  

It was noted that the Town Council had written to ERYC Parking Enforcement giving permission for its portion of Iveson car park to be enforced; contact details for Marstons Brewery had also been passed on to ERYC who were contacting that company with a view to obtaining permission to enforce the middle section of the car park.
  10.
Station Car park security - update
The Chairman noted that, despite chasing, no comments had yet been received from ERYC.  
11.
To note report from Events Working Group and approve actions taken
Cllr Storr updated members on events.  The 2019 Calendars are due within the next two weeks and will be put on sale immediately.  There are only five tickets remaining for the coach trip to York in December.  Discussions are ongoing about events for the future.
12.
To note report from Hedfest Working Group
The Hedfest Working Group were looking into alternative outline plans for an event in 2018 and a meeting to discuss plans and costs would take place on 4 October.  Jason Brindley had taken over the role of Chairman of the group.
12.1
To approve final Hedfest accounts from 2018 event:  The Chairman referred to the figures which had been previously circulated to all members.

Resolved:
that the figures were accepted and the outstanding invoices for marketing costs were written off

13.
Hedon Armistice Centenary - update
The Chairman updated members on the recent meetings and actions taken by the working group.  Fundraising is going extremely well and the target is expected to be met.  No more street collections were happening as the licence has finished; the Coffee Morning had gone very well and there was still the Dinner at Haven Arms (with some auction items) to take place on 2 November.  The next meeting of the group would be on 3 October when the running order would be confirmed.  

It had been confirmed by ERYC that planning permission for the Armistice Memorial was not required and work would begin on the foundations on Monday 1 October.  Cllr West updated members on arrangements for display of the Memorial on the 11 November.  He also confirmed that a QE square would be inset into the plinth which could be scanned by Smart devices/phones giving information on the memorial itself etc.
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Resolved:
that the Council approved work to commence on Farrand Road (land owned by the Council) for the foundations of the Memorial 

Resolved:
that thanks were recorded to Cllr West for his hard work on this project
14.
To approve Christmas Lights Switch-on Event
The Chairman referred to the schedule showing costs associated with the above event which had been previously circulated to all members.
Resolved:
that the schedule for the event was approved as tabled
15.
To consider action re structure build-out over Burstwick Drain

No reply had yet been received from the EA about the structure despite a reminder letter being sent.  Cllr Dennis had also written; he felt that the EA were unwilling to take action as it would set a precedent on similar structures around the country.    
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk e-mail the Environment Agency to try and get a reply to the original letter; a copy of the letter and e-mail should be sent to the MP 
16.
Inclusion in ‘Welcome to Hull & East Yorkshire’ book - update

The copy and photographs had been sent and a proof copy would be returned for approval.  The Town Council would be receiving 50 complimentary copies of the book.  
17.
To consider action re Hedon Market
The Chairman referred to correspondence with the Market Manager which had been circulated to all members.  After a lengthy discussion Members agreed that with a 50% reduction in the market rent which the manager would use for rent free promotions to new traders in an effort to rejuvenate the market.  It was agreed that this decision would be reviewed in six months time. 
Resolved:
that the request for a 50% reduction in market rent was approved in an effort to rejuvenate the market; the decision to be reviewed in six months time   

   18.
Update re the future of Hedon Post Office
Cllr Dennis updated Members; the level of interest in the Post Office building was low however there had been an application to the Post Office from another property in the town to take on the post office services.  Caution was advised however, as even if the application was successful it would be long process and would take several months.
Resolved:
that the update was noted
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   19.
Correspondence
19.1
The Chairman referred to an e-mail request from a concerned resident for a footpath ramp to be provided to allow wheelchair crossing of St Augustine’s Gate near the chemist at Watmough’s Arcade.  Members felt that there were dropped kerbs/pedestrian crossings at either end of St Augustine’s Gate and a further ramp at this location would be dangerous and would result in the loss of parking spaces.  
   20.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
20.1
Cllr Rommell asked Councillors if they were willing to support a future Hedfest event; this item would be on the agenda of the next F&GP Committee Meeting following the scheduled meeting of the working group on 4 October.  
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
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